
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

March 7, 2013 

 

Vice President Jack Hopkins called the meeting to order at 12:00. 

Sarah prayed for us all and Ed Parnell led us in the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  The following members were present: 

Sarah and Y Villarreal                    Ed and Pam Parnell 

Fay and Jack Hopkins                     Russell Shrader 

Bob Hogue                                      Thomas Carlucci 

Becky Kuykendall 

March birthdays were announced:  Bob Hogue-6th and 

Al Stewart—21st 

 

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved 

unanimously. 

The Board Meeting minutes were read and approved unanimously. 

 

Announcements: 

 

Jack Hopkins passed out Dime-a-day forms. It is only $36.50 a 

year. 

 

Thomas reported having difficulty getting the Fire Department 

to commit to speaking to the club.  They only have certain 

subjects that they speak on.  Thomas will try one more time 

before giving up. 

Thomas also said he is willing to write a bulletin that will have 

more personal information about club members.  It can be added 

to the web page, and mailed to those who don’t use computer. 

 

Business Meeting: 

 



Golf tournament— 

Ed turned the flyer over to Jack.  There was discussion about 

whether we can note on the flyer where the monies will go.  It 

was mentioned we should try Northern Hills Golf Club.  Jack and 

Ed decided to approach Tim following the meeting for a yay or 

nay. 

 

Pam won the drawing----$10.00. 

 

Following the Optimist Creed, the meeting adjourned as 12:38. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Kuykendall 


